Namibia Bird Club
Minutes for ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Held on Wednesday 9 March 2016 at 19H00
NAMIBIA SCIENTIFIC SOCIETY, WINDHOEK

1. WELCOME, ATTENDANCE & APOLOGIES
The chairperson, Gudrun Middendorff, welcomed everyone present. 
Apologies received: Udo Kannegiesser, Klaus Hoffmann, Peter Becker, Werner von Maltzahn, Toni Hart, Eckart Demasius, Gavin & Marjorie Blair, Erda Iben, Rolf Adrian, Uschi Kirchner, Helen Vale, Jessica Sack, Hugo Hausmann, Jutta Suren, Armin Jagdhuber, Gillian Barnes, Barbara Curtis, John Mendelson, Hildegard Becker, Jennie Lates, Sandra Dantu, Mark Boormann, Peter Cunningham, Christo & Almarie Snyman, George Skinner; 

Attendance list attached. (Please note: not all members present have signed the list)
2. CONSTITUTION OF MEETING
The notice and the announcement of this year’s AGM has been sent out well in time and with 35 members being present the meeting was declared constitutional.

3. EXTENSION OF AGENDA
The point of Calendars 2017 was added to the agenda.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
The minutes of the previous Annual General Meeting held on 11 March 2015 had been mailed to all members. There being no amendments Holger Kolberg proposed to accept the minutes and Alrun zur Strassen seconded the motion.  

5. ADOPTION OF REPORT OF THE CHAIRPERSON
Gudrun Middendorff read the report (see attached report)
The report was unanimously accepted.

6. ADOPTION OF ANNUAL FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR THE YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2015
Gertrud Piek presented the financial statements.

The financial statements had been sent out by mail for everyone’s perusal. The bird club has made a deficit of N$ 2707.00 as the design and development of a well-functioning website was paid for. Currently our investments amount to N$ 38 383.00 and the current cash assets are N$ 30 783.00. The fund raising effort – namely the Bio Market continuous to add a handsome plus to the bird clubs funds. The club ran the coffee and cake stall twice in 2015. The complete financials are attached.

The proposal to accept the financial statements was made by Helga Detering and seconded by Dieter Ludwig.

7. ELECTION OF COMMITTEE MEMBERS
At the previous AGM Wanja Njuguna offered to become a member of the committee and the meeting had accepted the nomination Wanja had to be formally nominated as a member of the committee. She was nominated by Hugo Haussmann and seconded by Gudrun Middendorff.
The nomination of Anita Zimny to be a member of the committee by Alrun zur Strassen and seconded by Franz Klein has been received and accepted.

Sonja Bartlewski’s and Franz Klein’s term as members of the Committee had also come to an end but both are willing to stand for re-election. The meeting re-elected both members to the Committee.

8.  GENERAL

8.1 Donations: 



Liz Komen from Narrec received 


N$ 5,000.00 



Sandra Dantu’s Penguin Rescue 


N$ 5,000.00


Sonja Bartlewski’s Wild Bird Hospital 


N$ 5,000.00 


Jessica Kemper’s Penguin Rescue 


N$ 5,000.00 



Rodent eradication on Marion island      


N$10,000.00


Red Data Book donation to Educational Institutions     
N$10,000.00



The bird club actively supports these rehab stations.

8.2 Calendars 2017: 
As the calendars of 2016 were all sold and greeted with such enthusiasm it was decided on a committee meeting that we would call for new pictures by bird club members for next year’s calendar. 
After the interval a very inspiring talk was given by Emiliano Benolich, a professional safari guide about Costa Rica.
Costa Rica has been a world leader in conservation policies with protected areas that encompass over 25 percent of its total landmass - the highest in the world. Birdlife is very abundant with many endemic species. 
